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Royal College of Nursing response to the Migration Advisory CommitteeÕs  Call for 
Evidence on Minimum Salary Thresholds for Tier 2 Visas  
 
 
Introduction  
 

the independent sector. The RCN promotes patient and nursing interests on a wide range 
of issues by working closely with the Government, the UK parliaments and other national 
and European political institutions, trade unions, professional bodies and voluntary 
organisations. 
 
Background to Migration Advisory Committee Tier 2 Reviews  
 
Tier 2 of the Points Based System is the primary route for economic migration to the UK. 

recommendations about reducing migration to the UK. This commission is split into two 
parts: 
 
I) Early advice on Tier 2 salary thresholds by 21 July 2015 (submissions to the MAC 

by 3 July); 
 

II) A wider review of Tier 2 by mid-December 2015. 
 
The Wider Context  
 
The RCN acknowledges that this call for evidence to provide early advice relates 
specifically to salary thresholds for those non EEA nationals applying for a UK Tier 2 visas 
to work in the UK, and the economic rationale for setting new higher minimum thresholds 
as well as the impact this would have on net migration.  
    
However, in order to ensure that UK health services can function safely and effectively the 
issue of minimum salary thresholds for skilled workers to be recruited into the UK needs to 
be seen in the wider context of national workforce policies and the impact of other aspects 
of the GovernmentÕs immigration rules on international recruitment and retention in the 
NHS, independent and social care sector.  
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Summary of Key Points Ð the Initial Review  
 
In relation to the salary thresholds for granting Tier 2 visas to skilled workers and the Home 
OfficeÕs desire to Òensure that Tier 2 migrants are not undercutting the resident labour 
forceÓ the RCN is calling for: 
 

• Up to date Agenda for Change pay scales to continue to be used as the minimum 
pay threshold for non-EEA nurses recruited into the UK health sector.  This is a 
clear and transparent equitable pay system. The RCN believes they should be paid 
equitably with UK trained nurses when they initially enter the Nursing and Midwifery 
Council register, on Band 5, and that Agenda for Change (AfC) pay scales should 
apply for nursing staff employed in the NHS.  As AfC pay scales are widely used as 
the basis for pay scales of independent sector providers, they should apply equally 
to nurses employed in the independent sector 
 

• Given the need for non-EEA trained nurses to complete the Nursing and Midwifery 
CouncilÕs (NMC) registration processes the exception to the minimum pay threshold 
for these nurses should be retained so that they can enter the UK on  lower Agenda 
for Change bands (3 and 4)  whilst undertaking the assessments required for 
registration with the NMC.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 














